
Hi Year 3, 
 
How are you all doing? I hope you have all 
had a great week and are all safe and 
smiling. Once again, it has been so lovely to 
hear from you this week and see photos of 
all the fantastic things you have been up to 
at home. It really does brighten up my day. 
Our class is full of so many talented writers, 
bakers, gardeners, footballers, etc. What a 
brilliant class you are! 
 
This week has been quite a busy one for me. I’ve started 
writing your reports, been for a few extra walks now we can 
and done lots of virtual quizzes on Zoom. It’s been lovely to 
hear that lots of you have been FaceTiming and chatting to 
each other too! How lovely! You may remember that before 
schools were closed, you all wrote a ‘secret’ letter to 
somebody in the class. If you haven’t already, you might like 
to find the letter (it should be in your home learning folder) 
and read what your friend has said to you. I hope it brings a 
smile to your face and brightens up your day.  
 

I know lots of you may have been upset by the news 
that First Holy Communion has been postponed. I 
was really upset too. It seems sad that lots of the 
things we have been really excited about aren’t 
able to happen at the moment. However, things 
won’t be like this forever. Please know that as soon 
as we are able to Mrs McCole, Mr Carry, Father Des, 

your Catechists and myself will work together to ensure that 
you have the most wonderful First Holy Communion 
celebration with your classmates, friends and family J. 
 
I hope you enjoy this week’s home learning. This week’s 
English is a little bit different to the past couple of weeks. We 
are going to be looking at poetry. In the first few lessons you 
will be looking at one of my favourite poems called ‘The 
Sound Collector’ which is all about a stranger who steals all 
of the sounds from a house! In the second half of the week, 



you will be writing your own poems all about your time in 
lockdown. I really hope you enjoy being poets for the week 
J. In Maths, I’m sure lots of you will be pleased to know that 
we are moving on from fractions and looking again at 
addition and subtraction. I know you are all absolutely 
brilliant at this and will fly through all of the activities J.  
 
This week (18th – 24th May) is Mental Health awareness week 
and the theme this year is kindness. At the moment, when 

things are still so strange, it is really 
important that we show kindness to 
eachother. Just like a smile, one act of 
kindness leads to another and another! 
Soon kindness fills our lives and our hearts 
and makes us see things differently. I’ve 
attached some ideas for you to carry out a 

daily act of kindness at the end of this letter and I’d love to 
hear about all you have done.  

 
I hope you all have a wonderful week. Try you best with the 
home learning activities but please remember the work on 
the website is just a guide – whatever you are doing is 
fantastic! Please keep sending in photos of anything you are 
doing to info@st-jo-st.dudley.sch.uk . It really does make my 
day J.  
 
Take care, keep smiling, Mrs Cheslin and I really do miss you 
lots. 
 
Love, 
 
Miss Robertson xxx 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 


